
City of Fort Worth, Texas

Mayor and Council Communication
DATE:  05/05/20                                                           M&C FILE NUMBER:  M&C 20-0288

LOG NAME:  20SWM_HROM_FUNDING

SUBJECT

Adopt Appropriation Ordinance in the Amount of $500,000.00 to Expedite Construction of Critical Hazardous Roadway Overtopping Mitigation
Projects and Update the FY 2020-2024 Capital Improvement Plan (ALL COUNCIL DISTRICTS)

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council adopt the attached Appropriation Ordinance adjusting receipts and appropriations in the Stormwater
Capital Projects Fund by decreasing receipts and appropriations in the Lebow Channel Roadway Crossing project (City Project No. C00778) in
the amount of $500,000.00 and increasing appropriations in the Stormwater Hazardous Roadway Overtopping programmable project (City
Project No. P00120) by the same amount.

DISCUSSION:

In light of the anticipated revenue bond sale in Fall 2020 made possible by the recent Stormwater Utility Fee increase, staff recommends
accelerating efforts to expedite construction of critical Hazardous Roadway Overtopping Mitigation (HROM) projects. The Lebow Channel project
is nearing completion, and residual funds may be reallocated for other use. The $500,000.00 in additional funding being reallocated by this M&C
will provide for task-ordered engineering services for initial design efforts for major HROM and safety improvement projects, which are currently
being prioritized and developed, and task-ordered construction of safety improvements. The design engineers will be selected through a
qualification-based process. The construction contractor will be selected through a competitive procurement process.

Funding for the HROM programmable project was included in the FY2020-2024 Capital Improvement Plan in the amount of
$257,042.00. Additional funding in the amount of $500,000.00 is needed to accelerate construction of critical HROM projects.  The action in this
M&C will update the FY2020-2024 Capital Improvement Plan.

A Form 1295 is not required because: This M&C does not request approval of a contract with a business entity.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies upon approval of the above recommendation and adoption of the attached appropriation ordinance, funds will be
available in the Stormwater Capital Projects Fund SW Hazardous Rd Overtopping programmable project.  Prior to an expenditure being incurred,
the Transportation & Public Works Department has the responsibility of verifying the availability of funds.

 

 

 

 

Submitted for City Manager's Office by:  Dana Burghdoff  8018

   

Originating Business Unit Head: William Johnson  7801

   

Additional Information Contact: Linda Young  2485

   


